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CYNGOR CAERDYDD
CARDIFF COUNCIL

COUNCIL:                        19 July 2018

Lord Mayors Announcements 

Events and Visitors

There have been a number of Royal Visits in the last month, the Lord Mayor & 
Consort attended the Annual Investiture & Centenary Service of the Priory for Wales 
(St John Cymru - Wales) at Llandaff Cathedral on the 23rd June in the presence of 
HRH The Duchess of Gloucester;  on the 2nd July they attended the Kizuna Japan & 
Wales Design Exhibition at the National Museum of Wales in the presence of HRH 
Prince of Wales and then on the 4th July the Lord Mayor attended the National 
Service of Thanksgiving to celebrate the 70th Anniversary of the NHS in Wales in the 
presence of HRH The Prince of Wales.

On the 27th June the Lord May was inducted as an Honorary Member of the Rotary 
Club and planted an oak tree to commemorate 100 years of Rotary in Cardiff.   

The Lord Mayor and Consort attended the Welsh Singers Showcase Final Concert 
held at St David’s Hall on 30th June,  the Welsh representative for the following 
year’s BBC Cardiff Singer of the World was selected. 

On the 9th July he Lord Mayor was inaugurated as Honorary President and Pro- 
Chancellor of Cardiff Metropolitan University at a graduation ceremony for students 
from the Cardiff School of Education & Social Policy.

13th July – The Lord Mayor and Consort attended 

A ‘Wales National Srebrenica Memorial Day Commemoration’ was held on 13th  July 
to commemorate the Srebenica Genocide, when more than 8,000 mostly Bosnian 
Muslim men and boys were murdered. 

Lord Mayors Charity – Noah’s Ark Charity Tiny Lives Appeal

The current fundraising total stands at  £2,806 with further events planned; 

 26th July - Cricket Match at St Fagan’s Cricket Club, tickets £20 for players, 
£5.00 for spectators.

 29th July - Salmon Luncheon Fundraising Event at Marleigh Lodge, Tickets 
£25.00. 

 16th September -  Noah’s Ark Family Fun Walk starts at 10:00am from the 
Norwegian Church. All are welcome. 
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The Lord Mayor is also delighted to announce that the Waterloo Foundation has 
pledged £10,000 for the Lord Mayors Charity which will be paid into the fund during 
the new year.

Information on donating to the Noah’s Ark Tiny Lives Appeal can be found on the 
Cardiff Council Website www.cardiff.gov.uk or to book tickets for events log onto the 
Noah’s Ark Tiny Lives  Appeal Just Giving Page.
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Recognition and awards July 2018

Excellence recognised for our Youth and Families First Services 

Congratulations to the staff in Youth Services and Families 1st for their well-deserved 
recognition in this year's Youth Work Excellence Awards.   

Thanks to them, Cardiff Council featured in three out of the nine categories in this 
year's national awards, designed to acknowledge the best youth workers and youth 
work projects from across Wales.  

Early Intervention and Prevention in Youth Services won the award for Engagement 
with Formal Education, Employment and Training.   

The team delivers its Youth Mentor project to all secondary schools in Cardiff, as 
well as in the local communities. The project supports young people who are 
identified as, or at risk of becoming, not engaged in education, employment or 
training (NEET).  

Commenting on the work of the team, the judges said: "This project demonstrated 
the positive outcomes of using a youth worker approach to engage with NEET young 
people. In the last year the project has successfully supported 911 individuals."  

Louise Coombs had the tremendous accolade of being named as this year's 
Outstanding Youth Worker, for her work in Grassroots to support young people aged 
16-25 with a wide range of complex needs.   

She has been instrumental in driving many of the programmes forward, in particular 
the Young Parents Group, where she identified a need to offer a range of support, 
working in partnership with health visitors, midwives and others.   

The judges said: "Louise went above and beyond for the young people, and often 
carried out work outside of her usual ‘youth work' duties. This included ensuring she 
kept in regular contact with young people who were being held in custody so they 
knew they would have a friendly and supportive person to speak to on their 
release."   

In the Promoting Young People's Rights category, the Families 1st Cardiff Young 
Commissioners project took the runners up spot. The judges felt this was a great 
young person led project and provided evidence in the ever growing confidence of 
the young people. It highlighted the important work of the young people who were 
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given the opportunity to participate in the commissioning of new services and play a 
clear role in the decision-making process. 

Well done to everyone on these wonderful achievements.

Schoolchildren open their eyes to a world of opportunity 

Some of the biggest names in business, arts and culture are visiting schools in 
Cardiff over the two weeks last month to speak to children about the career 
opportunities the city has to offer. 

Now in its fourth year, Open Your Eyes is designed to raise career aspirations and 
38 businesses and organisations from Cardiff and the wider city region are visiting 
16 schools in the cluster areas for Cardiff West Community High School and Fitzalan 
High School. 

Using links created through the Cardiff Commitment, this year's Open Your Eyes will 
see more businesses and organisations, visiting more schools and speaking to more 
children and young people than ever before. 

Millbank Primary in Caerau is one of the schools involved in Open Your Eyes this 
year, and welcomed Science Rapper Jon Chaser from University of South Wales. 
Explaining why it is important for them to take part, Headteacher, Mrs Karen Brown, 
said: "I am very passionate about the children having the best life-chances possible, 
and love that businesses and organisations are committed to showing them the 
many opportunities that are within their reach. I am thrilled that this is something we 
can work on as a whole cluster, including our new local high school, Cardiff West 
Community High School. "I hope the pupils understand the wide range of pathways 
and opportunities open to them as they grow up in Cardiff, and get inspiration from 
the speakers with regards the skills they are already learning, and how these will 
help them in that or any other career. I am looking forward to employers sharing their 
journeys in their careers - explaining to the children the need for study, hard work, 
resilience, determination and dreams!" 

The Cardiff Commitment sets out how we will work together with a wide range of 
public, private and third sector partners to give every young person in Cardiff the 
best start in life after they finish school, either in employment or further education 
and training. Find out more, follow @CdfCommitment on Twitter. 
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Engage to Change success!

Cardiff Council have been awarded Large Employer of the Year by Learning 
Disability Wales for supporting the Engage to Change project. 

The Resources Business Support Team have been working with Elite Supported 
Employment Agency to deliver opportunities for young people with learning 
disabilities to develop their employment skills and experience through paid work 
placements. The project aims to improve wellbeing outcomes through the increased 
independence, financial status, social capital and fulfilment that paid work offers. 

Laura Plenty works within Accounts Payable; initially supported by Elite with one to 
one training and specialist support, Laura now works independently within the team. 

Laura said: "Since joining the Business support team over six months ago I have 
been able to learn lots of processes in Accounts Payable. I enjoy working as part of 
the team who have supported me since I started working for Cardiff Council". 

The Business Support Team have been recognised for their exemplary support in 
working with Elite to overcome barriers, and facilitate people with disabilities into 
work. 

Huge congratulations to the team and everyone involved 

Cardiff.gov.uk – A better website for customers

In June, following design and usability refresh, the Council’s website received a top 4   
star customer focused rating. 

The Socitm Better Connected programme, which reviews all local authority websites, 
put our website through its paces to rate how successful the site is in responding to 
customer needs.  

The aim of the review is to ensure councils are providing web content and services 
that are customer focused and accessible to as many web visitors as possible. 
Among other elements, Better Connected reviewers looked at the website’s usability, 
accessibility, content, navigation and search. 

Key points to note about the Council’s website:

 Top council website in Wales – only 4 star site in Wales
 Top 10% of local authority websites in UK (414 sites were tested)
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 Highlighted as best practice for mobile site
 Praised for clear, well signposted content

Congratulations to the Website Team, who are based in Communities and Customer 
Services, on this fantastic result.

You can check out the website at www.cardiff.gov.uk on desktops and mobile 
devices.

Cardiff Gov App has launched! 

I am pleased to confirm the Council’s new ‘Cardiff Gov' App has launched, offering 
our residents a new digital experience in connecting with us. 

Residents can get free notification reminders for their recycling and waste collections 
straight to their mobile devices, they can now check their Council Tax account on the 
go and report fly-tipping straight from the scene. 

More of the Council’s services will be added to the App over the next few months, so 
keep a look out! 

To download the App visit the Google Play Store or Apple's App store and search 
‘Cardiff Gov' and install onto your phone. 
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NOTICE OF MOTION

MOTION 1

PROPOSED BY: COUNCILLOR RODNEY BERMAN 

SECONDED BY: COUNCILLOR EMMA SANDREY

AMENDMENT 1 TO MOTION 1

PROPOSED BY: COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS

SECONDED BY: COUNCILLOR SUSAN ELSMORE
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CYNGOR CAERDYDD
CARDIFF COUNCIL

COUNCIL  19 JULY 2018 

MOTION 1 

Proposed by: Councillor Rodney Berman 

Seconded by: Councillor Emma Sandrey 

This Council notes:

1) Obesity is defined by the World Health Organisation (WHO) as excessive 
body fat that presents a risk to health, and is recognised as a major risk factor 
for a number of chronic diseases (including diabetes, cardiovascular disease 
and certain types of cancer).

2) The WHO has warned that being overweight or obese is the most important 
avoidable cause of cancer after tobacco, and the Local Government 
Association has argued that obesity is considered to be one of the most 
serious public health challenges of the 21st century.

3) Across the UK, published statistics show that the prevalence of obesity – as 
defined by having a Body Mass Index (BMI) of 30 kg/m2 or more – increased 
from 15% of adults in 1993 to 27% in 2015.

4) Data published by the Public Health Wales Observatory shows the 
percentage of adults in Cardiff who reported to be obese through the Welsh 
Health Survey for 2009-12 was 15% for those aged 16-44, 26% for those 
aged 45-64 and 18% for those aged 65+.

5) The prevalence of obesity amongst children in Wales is increasing. Whilst the 
latest statistics published by Public Health Wales from the Child Measurement 
Programme for Wales show that Cardiff fares better than the majority of other 
local authority areas in Wales, they nonetheless show that the percentage of 
children in the city aged 4 to 5 who are obese was found to be 10.7% in 2016-
17, up from 9.4% in 2015-16.

6) Data from the Child Measurement Programme for Wales also shows a higher 
prevalence of obesity amongst children living in the most deprived areas in 
Wales compared to those living in the least deprived, with a similar correlation 
between deprivation and obesity prevalence in adults also being identified 
within the data from the Welsh Health Survey for 2009-12.

7) Following on from commitments in the Public Health (Wales) Act 2017, the 
Welsh Government has recently announced it is in the process of developing 
a 10-year healthy weight strategy which it will consult on later this year.

Recognising the seriousness of this issue in Cardiff and its impact on the health of 
our citizens, this Council therefore calls upon the Cabinet to:
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1) work with relevant partner organisations (including Cardiff & Vale University 
Health Board and Public Health Wales) to draw up, and bring back to full 
council for consideration later this year, a 5-10 year strategy aimed at 
reducing the prevalence of obesity amongst both adults and children in 
Cardiff; and 

2) in developing this strategy, give due consideration to incorporating the 
following proposals: 
a. setting challenging but realistic local SMART targets to work towards a 

reduction in obesity prevalence amongst children and adults in Cardiff
b. including specific targeted actions aimed at tackling obesity amongst 

children (including through working with the city’s schools) as well as 
amongst those living in the city’s more deprived communities

c. undertaking a city-based public awareness campaign along the lines of 
Hugh Fearnley-Wittingstall’s “Newcastle Can” campaign 
(https://www.newcastlecan.com/), as recently featured on the BBC One 
programme “Britain’s Fat Fight”

d. working with local businesses to promote greater provision of nutritional 
information, possibly through a voluntary scheme involving smaller food 
outlets such as independent cafes and restaurants, to give customers the 
ability to make better informed choices when eating out

e. imposing a ban on junk food advertising on all council-controlled 
advertising sites, including bus shelters, along the lines of similar 
proposals recently announced by the Mayor of London in relation to 
London’s bus and tube network

f. working towards increased provision of public drinking water fountains 
and water re-fill stations, to provide a further alternative option to buying 
high-sugar soft drinks

g. ensuring that action to tackle obesity is co-ordinated across council 
policies – including through the promotion of active travel within the city’s 
transport strategy, the local planning framework, and through recognising 
the important contribution of leisure services

h. exploring the possibility within local planning policy of developing “healthy 
zones” where the number of fast food outlets is limited, as well as the 
possibility of adopting supplementary planning guidance with similar 
requirements to Gateshead Council’s supplementary planning document 
for hot food takeaways which requires consideration to be undertaken of 
where children congregate, the numbers of hot food takeaways already in 
existence and the existence of high levels of obesity

i. consider best practice from other cities which have adopted local 
programmes aimed at tackling obesity, including Amsterdam which 
oversaw a 12% reduction in the number of overweight and obese children 
between 2012 and 2015.
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CYNGOR CAERDYDD
CARDIFF COUNCIL

COUNCIL  19 JULY 2018 

AMENDMENT 1 TO MOTION 1 

Proposed by: Councillor Huw Thomas

Seconded by: Councillor Susan Elsmore  

This Council notes:

1. Obesity is defined by the World Health Organisation (WHO) as excessive 
body fat that presents a risk to health, and is recognised as a major risk factor 
for a number of chronic diseases (including diabetes, cardiovascular disease 
and certain types of cancer).

2. The WHO has warned that being overweight or obese is the most important 
avoidable cause of cancer after tobacco, and the Local Government 
Association has argued that obesity is considered to be one of the most 
serious public health challenges of the 21st century. 

3. Across the UK, published statistics show that the prevalence of obesity – as 
defined by having a Body Mass Index (BMI) of 30 kg/m2 or more – increased 
from 15% of adults in 1993 to 27% in 2015.

4. Data published by the Public Health Wales Observatory shows the 
percentage of adults in Cardiff who reported to be obese through the Welsh 
Health Survey for 2009-12 was 15% for those aged 16-44, 26% for those 
aged 45-64 and 18% for those aged 65+.

5. The prevalence of obesity amongst children in Wales is increasing. Whilst the 
latest statistics published by Public Health Wales from the Child Measurement 
Programme for Wales show that Cardiff fares better than the majority of other 
local authority areas in Wales, they nonetheless show that the percentage of 
children in the city aged 4 to 5 who are obese was found to be 10.7% in 2016-
17, up from 9.4% in 2015-16.

6. Data from the Child Measurement Programme for Wales also shows a higher 
prevalence of obesity amongst children living in the most deprived areas in 
Wales compared to those living in the least deprived, with a similar correlation 
between deprivation and obesity prevalence in adults also being identified 
within the data from the Welsh Health Survey for 2009-12.

Insert additional paragraph to read 

“That Tackling obesity cannot be disentangled from action to tackle 
poverty and social exclusion. As Sir Michael Marmot, Chair of the 
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Commission on Social Determinants of Health concludes “If you want to 
solve the obesity problem, you have to solve the inequality problem 
first.”

This Council welcomes

The commitments for creating a healthy and active city contained within 
the Public Services Board’s Well-being Plan in the following areas: 

- Active travel

- Creating sustainable, connected communities

- Healthy and sustainable food, including the school holiday enrichment 
programme

- Increasing participation in sport and physical activity

 
And the following outcome indicators:

 
- % of children aged 4 to 5 who are a healthy weight

- % of children walking/cycling to work

- % of adults eating 5 or more portions of fruit and vegetables every day

- % of adults active for less than 30 minutes a week

This Council further notes that

8 Following on from commitments in the Public Health (Wales) Act 2017, 
the Welsh Government has recently announced it is in the process of 
developing a deletion of the word “10-year” healthy weight strategy which 
it will consult on later this year.

Insert additional paragraph’s to read 

“This Council endorses the PSB’s proposed response to this Strategy, 
namely

The development of a local cross-public service response, led by the 
Director of Public Health, the city’s leading public health advocate, 
reporting to the Cardiff Public Services Board.  

 
This response, recognising the significant good work already underway, 
will focus on the development of a local action plan or framework (rather 
than further work on a local strategy) that maps current activity against 
best practice, identifies gaps in provision and targets interventions.
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This work will be undertaken in the autumn, following the publication of 
the national strategy. Public Health have committed to involve Members 
in the development of this work.  

Deletion of the paragraph below and paragraphs 1 and 2 (a – i)

Recognising the seriousness of this issue in Cardiff and its impact on the health of 
our citizens, this Council therefore calls upon the Cabinet to:

1. work with relevant partner organisations (including Cardiff & Vale University 
Health Board and Public Health Wales) to draw up, and bring back to full 
council for consideration later this year, a 5-10 year strategy aimed at 
reducing the prevalence of obesity amongst both adults and children in 
Cardiff; and

2. in developing this strategy, give due consideration to incorporating the 
following proposals:
a. setting challenging but realistic local SMART targets to work towards a 

reduction in obesity prevalence amongst children and adults in Cardiff
b. including specific targeted actions aimed at tackling obesity amongst 

children (including through working with the city’s schools) as well as 
amongst those living in the city’s more deprived communities

c. undertaking a city-based public awareness campaign along the lines of 
Hugh Fearnley-Wittingstall’s “Newcastle Can” campaign 
(https://www.newcastlecan.com/), as recently featured on the BBC One 
programme “Britain’s Fat Fight”

d.  working with local businesses to promote greater provision of nutritional 
information, possibly through a voluntary scheme involving smaller food 
outlets such as independent cafes and restaurants, to give customers the 
ability to make better informed choices when eating out

e. imposing a ban on junk food advertising on all council-controlled 
advertising sites, including bus shelters, along the lines of similar 
proposals recently announced by the Mayor of London in relation to 
London’s bus and tube network

f. working towards increased provision of public drinking water fountains 
and water re-fill stations, to provide a further alternative option to buying 
high-sugar soft drinks

g. ensuring that action to tackle obesity is co-ordinated across council 
policies – including through the promotion of active travel within the city’s 
transport strategy, the local planning framework, and through recognising 
the important contribution of leisure services

h. exploring the possibility within local planning policy of developing “healthy 
zones” where the number of fast food outlets is limited, as well as the 
possibility of adopting supplementary planning guidance with similar 
requirements to Gateshead Council’s supplementary planning document 
for hot food takeaways which requires consideration to be undertaken of 
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where children congregate, the numbers of hot food takeaways already in 
existence and the existence of high levels of obesity

i. consider best practice from other cities which have adopted local 
programmes aimed at tackling obesity, including Amsterdam which 
oversaw a 12% reduction in the number of overweight and obese children 
between 2012 and 2015.”

Amended Motion would read:

This Council notes

 

1. Obesity is defined by the World Health Organisation (WHO) as excessive 
body fat that presents a risk to health, and is recognised as a major risk 
factor for a number of chronic diseases (including diabetes, 
cardiovascular disease and certain types of cancer). 

2. The WHO has warned that being overweight or obese is the most 
important avoidable cause of cancer after tobacco, and the Local 
Government Association has argued that obesity is considered to be 
one of the most serious public health challenges of the 21st century.

3. Across the UK, published statistics show that the prevalence of obesity 
– as defined by having a Body Mass Index (BMI) of 30 kg/m2 or more – 
increased from 15% of adults in 1993 to 27% in 2015.

4.  Data published by the Public Health Wales Observatory shows the 
percentage of adults in Cardiff who reported to be obese through the 
Welsh Health Survey for 2009-12 was 15% for those aged 16-44, 26% for 
those aged 45-64 and 18% for those aged 65+.

5. The prevalence of obesity amongst children in Wales is increasing. 
Whilst the latest statistics published by Public Health Wales from the 
Child Measurement Programme for Wales show that Cardiff fares better 
than the majority of other local authority areas in Wales, they 
nonetheless show that the percentage of children in the city aged 4 to 5 
who are obese was found to be 10.7% in 2016-17, up from 9.4% in 2015-
16.

6. Data from the Child Measurement Programme for Wales also shows a 
higher prevalence of obesity amongst children living in the most 
deprived areas in Wales compared to those living in the least deprived, 
with a similar correlation between deprivation and obesity prevalence in 
adults also being identified within the data from the Welsh Health 
Survey for 2009-12.

7. That Tackling obesity cannot be disentangled from action to tackle 
poverty and social exclusion. As Sir Michael Marmot, Chair of the 
Commission on Social Determinants of Health concludes “If you want to 
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solve the obesity problem, you have to solve the inequality problem 
first.”

This Council welcomes

The commitments for creating a healthy and active city contained within 
the Public Services Board’s Well-being Plan in the following areas: 

- Active travel

- Creating sustainable, connected communities

- Healthy and sustainable food, including the school holiday enrichment 
programme

- Increasing participation in sport and physical activity

 And the following outcome indicators:
 

- % of children aged 4 to 5 who are a healthy weight

- % of children walking/cycling to work

- % of adults eating 5 or more portions of fruit and vegetables every day

- % of adults active for less than 30 minutes a week

This Council further notes that

Following on from commitments in the Public Health (Wales) Act 2017, the 
Welsh Government has recently announced it is in the process of developing a 
healthy weight strategy which it will consult on later this year.

This Council endorses the PSB’s proposed response to this Strategy, namely

The development of a local cross-public service response, led by the 
Director of Public Health, the city’s leading public health advocate, 
reporting to the Cardiff Public Services Board.  

 
This response, recognising the significant good work already underway, 
will focus on the development of a local action plan or framework (rather 
than further work on a local strategy) that maps current activity against 
best practice, identifies gaps in provision and targets interventions.

 
This work will be undertaken in the autumn, following the publication of 
the national strategy. Public Health have committed to involve Members 
in the development of this work.  
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COUNCIL, 19 JULY 2018 – LIST OF ORAL QUESTIONS

1 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR ELSMORE
(SOCIAL CARE, HEALTH AND WELL-BEING PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR GRAHAM THOMAS

What prevention work is the council doing in 2018 to tackle loneliness 
in the city?

2 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR SANDREY

I’ve recently reported some dangerous parking in Llanedeyrn and was 
told that the area would be reviewed as part of the Annual Area 
Investigation for 2019. Given that the report for 2017 won’t be 
published until October of this year, what confidence can residents 
have that problems will be addressed before an accident happens, if 
they are forced to wait until 2019 for any investigation to be carried 
out?

3 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR MERRY
(EDUCATION, EMPLOYMENT & SKILLS PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR KEITH PARRY

What plans does the council have to extend Welsh Language nursery 
and primary education in the Fairwater area?

4 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR MERRY
(EDUCATION, EMPLOYMENT AND SKILLS PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR SATTAR

Can the Cabinet Member confirm when the porta-cabins housing Ysgol 
Hamadryad will be removed from Sevenoaks Park?
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5 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS
(LEADER PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR ROBSON

What consideration has been given to forming closer ties with cities in 
America?

6 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR BRADBURY
(CULTURE AND LEISURE PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR HOWELLS

What discussions has the council had with the organisers of Pride 
Cymru to ensure that both this year’s parade and the event itself are 
inclusive of everyone within the LGBT+ community?

7 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR BRADBURY
(CULTURE AND LEISURE PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR LAY

Cardiff has been enjoying weather that has not been seen for many 
years. One of the unfortunate issues that has been raised by residents 
is the condition of our grass verges due to the hot weather. Could the 
Cabinet Member confirm what lessons have been learned from this 
wonderful spell of hot weather?

8 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR COWAN

Since the 2017 Local Elections, how much money has been spent in 
each individual ward on the following:

 Highways new schemes;
 Remedial Highways works; and
 Street cleansing (roads and shopping centres)?
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9 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR THORNE
(HOUSING AND COMMUNITIES PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR CARTER

With the recent heatwave what additional support has the council 
provided directly and indirectly to rough sleepers?

10 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR MACKIE
(CHAIR OF LICENSING / PUBLIC PROTECTION COMMITTEE)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR SATTAR

Many shopkeepers have recently approached me asking what ID is 
valid for use to purchase restricted items such as cigarettes and 
alcohol?

11 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR THORNE
(HOUSING AND COMMUNITIES PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR JONES-PRITCHARD

Is Cardiff affected by the recent decision to categorise Southwark 
Council as a reseller of water, rather than an agent, resulting in the 
potential refunding of hundreds of pounds to each tenant for whom it 
acted?

12 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR MICHAEL
(CLEAN STREETS, RECYCLING & ENVIRONMENT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR BERMAN

Is the council satisfied with the contribution made by all of the city’s 
schools to recycling their waste, including by Whitchurch High School?
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13 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS
(LEADER PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR DILWAR ALI

The National Health Service turned 70 on the 5th July 2018. It’s the 
perfect opportunity to celebrate the achievements of one of the nation’s 
most loved Nye Bevan, to appreciate the role the service plays in our 
lives. Can you make a statement and recognise and thank the 
extraordinary NHS staff – the everyday heroes – who are there to 
guide, support and care for us, day in, day out?

14 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR PHILIPPA HILL-JOHN

Will the cabinet member clarify the current actions in place to monitor 
the air quality in Llandaff and explain to residents how he proposes to 
guarantee that the implementation of the LDP and the further 
development of the BBC site will not worsen the air quality in Llandaff 
without mentioning ‘modal split’, which is an aspiration not a reality?

15 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR SANDREY

In light of a recent cycling accident at a Cardiff school, claims have 
been made that the head teacher has subsequently stopped children 
cycling to school. How does this encourage children and parents to feel 
confident in cycling, and doesn’t it send the message that it’s cyclists to 
blame for accidents, when we need to be encouraging all road users, 
but especially car drivers, to be considerate and safe on our roads?
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16 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR MICHAEL
(CLEAN STREETS, RECYCLING & ENVIRONMENT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR HUDSON

In February of this year, 8 waste management operatives were 
arrested on suspicion of fraud. 7 of those were Cardiff Council 
employees. They were released on bail under police investigation. 
Since then there has been a distinct lack of communication to 
councillors with the salient information – who/why/how long had the 
fraud continued, what was alleged and how are the investigations 
progressing?

Allegations of fraud are very serious and bring the reputation of the 
Council into question. What steps have been taken to resolve the 
situation and/or bring it to a conclusion?

17 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR WALKER

All parties are agreed on the urgency of reducing vehicle emissions 
and improving air quality in the city. There is also widespread support 
for improving the provision of charging facilities for electric vehicles but, 
of course, the primary source for charging will be where the vehicle is 
parked overnight. Will the cabinet member take steps to press for new 
Council policies and, where necessary planning guidance, to ensure 
that developers provide all Cardiff new build properties with charging 
points in line with national standards?

18 QUESTION TO COUNTY COUNCILLOR WILD
(STRATEGIC PLANNING AND TRANSPORT PORTFOLIO)

QUESTION FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR DRISCOLL

Following a number of recent serious accidents on Western Avenue in 
Llandaff, there is a feeling amongst residents that the 40mph speed 
limit needs to be reduced to 30mph; do you agree?
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